on 20 November and ceased on 6 December
1917.
In August 1917, while involved in fighting
near or in a small town called Le Treport,
Walter was exposed to poison gas. As a
result, he was admitted to the Second
Canadian General Hospital on September
1st, 1917, and was reported to be “suffering
from severe gas poisoning”

Walter Snow
Walter was born in Bay Roberts to parents
Henry and Mary Ann (??) in 1897 or 1898.
Walter’s dad, Henry remarried a lady named
Ellen following the death of his first wife.
On January 6th, 1916, at 18 Walter enlisted
in the First Newfoundland Regiment (the
regiment had not received the title “Royal”
yet).
He cleared the necessary paperwork and
examinations and was determined fit for
service. He was accepted as Pte. Snow,
posted to the 2nd. Battalion of the regiment
and provided the service No. 2060.
Interestingly on his enlistment papers, he
gives his occupation as coachman. For those
who may not know, like this researcher,
what a coachman was, it is a man whose
business it is to drive a coach or carriage, a
horse-drawn vehicle designed for the
conveyance of passengers. A coachman has
also been called a coachee, coachy or whip).
His term of service for King and Country
would last about 33 months in total,
covering 1916 – 1918.
Walter served in France and Belgium and
was at the battle of Cambrai in Northern
France. The 17-day offensive commenced

He recovered and was sent back to the
fighting but was back in hospital on
November 27th, 1917, suffering from a
gunshot wound to the upper left arm. He was
invalided to the Fourth London General
Hospital where the diagnosis was “a slight
GSW to upper left arm”. This was not
entirely accurate and upon later inspection, it
was found that the bullet had passed through
the arm nicking the brachial artery of the
arm reducing blood flow and damaging both
the ulna bone of the lower arm and the bicep
muscle of the upper arm. It would mean the
end of service for Walter who after some
convalescence was examined, declared
disabled and medically unfit to return to
service.
Pte Snow’s medical report regarding
discharge was completed at the Hazeley
Down Camp near Winchester, England. It
provides the date of “disability” as 20th
November 1917, noting the gun shot wound
and declaring him as “permanently unfit” for
active service. Walter was just 20 at this
time.
He was repatriated to Newfoundland and
officially discharged from service on the 5th
of September 1918.
There is a service record for Pte. Walter
Snow on 121 pages on file at “The Rooms”.

Provided below is a partial file of his
medical history during service:

